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Welcome to all returning and new cadets 
for the 2015-2016 training year and all 
the parents and volunteers that make 
Navy League of Canada Ontario 
Division thrive. This is your newsletter 
so please share it with your cadets, 
officers and members and please 
continue to send in your articles.   
 
NEWS FROM ONTARIO 
     DIVISION 
 
2016 AGM – April 1, 2, & 3 2016 
 
The 2016 Navy League of Canada 
Ontario Division AGM is being held 
April 1, 2 & 3, 2016 at the Casablanca 
Winery Inn, Grimsby, Ontario.  To make 
reservations before March 1st, 2016 
contact the hotel directly at 1-877-446-
5746. Refer to the Navy League of 
Canada Room Block.   
 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMINDER 
 
 All Navy League Cadet activity requires 
a LOI to be filled out and signed by both 
the CO and the Branch President. LOI 
must be submitted to Ontario Division, 
Commander, VP of Navy League and 
your DSO 30 days prior to an activity so 
that it is covered under insurance. 
 
If you need additional information about 
this please contact Ontario Division. 
 
FUND RAISING OPPORTUNITY 
 
Many of the Walmart have a matching 
funds program.  If you are tagging at a 
Walmart and have not been told about 
the program ask for information.  If they 
are a location that participates in this 
they will provide you with the 

requirements and a form to verify that 
your Branch is part of a non-profit.  You 
will require the charitable number 
11926635RR0013 which can also be 
found on Ontario Division website.  
 
 
CANADA SUMMER JOBS 
(CSJ) PROGRAM 
OPPORTUNITIES 

This past summer Hamilton Branch took 
advantage of the Canada Summer Jobs 
Program by receiving a grant which 
allowed two students to be hired to run 
the sail program.  All in all it was a great 
success.   

For those branches that might be 
interested in using this service, refer to 
the Canada Summer Jobs (CSJ) Grants 
and Contributions Online Services 
(GCOS) to complete an online 
application form.  Branches will be able 
to track their application status, submit 
claims and declarations, manage active 
projects, and review past projects all 
through the site.  A couple of items of 
importance: 1) applications will be 
processed from mid-December to the 
end of January; 2) all summer Job grants 
will be paid to the summer employees 
through Ontario Division.  

For more information and to register 
visit the following link: 
 http://www.servicecanada.gc.ca/eng/epb
/gcos/login.shtml 

OTC – submitted by Gloria Campbell  
 
The 2015 Navy League Officers 
Training Courses were held in Port Hope 
for the Southern corps and North Bay for 
the northern corps.  All officers went 
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back to their respective corps with new 
knowledge and ideas. A special thank 
you to the Commander and all her 
instructors. 
 
From HMCS Ontario (a perfect toss) 

 
 
Young Citizen’s Foundation Awards 
Scholarship to Ontario Sea Cadet. 
Congratulations to Cadet CP01 Alec 
Murdock from RCSCC Howe in 
Peterborough who was present with the 
2015 Young Citizen’s Foundation 
Scholarship for the Navy League of 
Canada at the closing ceremonies at 
HMCS Ontario.(He was also Ontario 
Division Cadet Medal of Excellence 
recipient).  
The mission of the Young Citizens 
Foundation is to assist young Canadians 
to grow and mature as committed, 
knowledge and contributing Canadian 
citizens.  
The Royal Canadian Sea Cadet 
Education Foundation 2015 
Recipients  
 
The information is also available at 
http://canadianseacadetscholarships.ca/recipi
ents.htm 
 

Selected by The Royal Canadian Sea 
Cadet Education Foundation (Name of 
recipient, school, province of corps and corps 
name) 
Adonica Samson Ravensberg College        
     NS - RCSCC Arrow 
Aidan Grant, Mohawk College   
 ON - RCSCC Trillium 
Alden Spencer, University of Ottawa, 
 NL - RCSCC Mary Rose 
Alexandre Cazeault, College Champlain
 QC - CCMRC Granby 
Benjamin Rank, Moncton Flight 
      College - ON - RCSCC Admiral 
 Nelles  
Benjamin Read, Assiniboine College 
  MB - RCSCC Swiftsure 
Brandon Tisdale, St. Lawrence College 
 ON - RCSCC Napanee 
Carissa Garland, Memorial University,
 NL   
Catherine Allaire, CEGEP de la  
 Pocatiere - QC - CCMRC J.E. Bernier 
Chad Beck, Keyin College 
  NL - RCSCC Endeavour 
Fallon Kearney, College of the North 
 Atlantic - NL - RCSCC Truxtun 
Gabrielle Taylor, Canadian Menonite  
 University - MB - RCSCC John 
 Travers Cornwell VC 
Jean-Loup Vaucher, CEGEP Garneau,
 QC - CCMRC Cap Rouge 
Jean-Simon Dallaire, CEGEP Champlain 
 St. Lawrence - QC - CCMRC 
 Cap Rouge 
Jeffrey Dumont, CEGEP de la Pocatiere, 
 QC - RCSCC Bellechase 
Jennifer Wang, University of Ottawa , 
 ON - RCSCC Falkland 
Jessie Won, University of Waterloo - 
 ON  
Kaden Ellis, University of British 
 Columbia – BC - RCSCC 
 Hampton Gray VC 
Katharine Barker, Memorial University,
 ON - RCSCC Skeena 
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Kira Gill, Mount Allison University  
 BC -RCSCC Rainbow 
Levi Cole, McGill University 
 BC - RCSCC Rainbow 
Lucy Liu, University of British 
 Columbia - BC- RCSCC Grilse 
Marie-Eve Grégoire, La Cite Collegiale,
 QC - CCMRC La Hulloise 
Mei-En Douangboulom, CEGEP Vanier
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
Michelle Tomaszewski, University of 
 British Columbia – AB - RCSCC 
 Resolute 
Noah Busby University of Ottawa - 
 ON - RCSCC Repulse 
Olivier Falardeau-Farland, CEGEP 
 Gerald Godin – QC -CCMRC 
 Victory 
Philip Cochrane, La Cite Collegiale 
 ON - RCSCC Stormont 
Pier-Luc Gervais, CEGEP Levis-Lauzon
 QC - CCMRC Bellechase 
Rachel Woodman, Kings College - PE  
Raizel Millet, University of Winnipeg 
 MB - RCSCC John Travers 
 Cornwell VC 
Ryan Drake, College of the North 
 Atlantic – NL - RCSCC Truxtun 
Samuel Paul, CEGEP Drummondville 
 QC - CCMRC Drummondville 
Sean Lee, University of Waterloo  
 BC - RCSCC Grilse 
Tiffany Lambe, College of the North 
 Atlantic – NL- RCSCC 
 Endeavour 
Timothy Conrad Acadia University  
 NS - RCSCC Magnificent 
Vahagn Martirosyan, CEGEP Granby 
 QC - CCMRC Granby 
Véronique Beauregard, CEGEP Levis-  
     Lauzon - QC-CCMRC Bellechase 
Xin Ting Hu, University of Waterloo  
 ON   
Xurui Han, Collège Jean-de-Brébeuf  
 QC - CCMRC Victory 

Yannick Dumont, Centre de Formation 
 agricole de St. Anselme  
 QC - CCMRC Bellechase 
Zachary Berry, University of Moncton 
 MB - RCSCC Transcona 
 
Selected by The Royal Canadian Naval 
Benevolent Fund 
Alexander Boswell, Nova Scotia 
 Community College – NS – 
 RCSCC St. Margaret's Bay 
Alice Huang, University of British  
 Columbia -BC -RCSCC Grilse 
Antony Arés, CEGEP Granby –  
 QC - CCMRC Granby 
Ashfaq Uddin, CEGEP Vanier 
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
Brandon King, College of the North  
 Atlantic – NL - RCSCC Corvette 
Cathy Fillon, CEGEP Beacic-Appalches 
 QC - CCMRC Bellechase 
Chen Yang, Mariano Polis College  
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
Di Han Fan, Collège Jean-de-Brébeuf 
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
Étienne Baril, CEGEP Ste. Foy  
 QC - CCMRC Kondiaronk 
Eve Gervais, CEGEP Ahuntsic  
 QC - CCMRC Boisbriand 
Jaden Marshall, Grant MacEwan  
 University – AB -RCSCC  
 Athabaskan 
Jasmine Shi, University of British  
 Columbia - BC - RCSCC Fraser 
Patrick Harris, University of Toronto, 
 ON - RCSCC Iron Duke 
Joseph Murdock, Trent University  
 ON - RCSCC Howe 
Julie Rivard, Mérici Collègial privé  
 QC - CCMRC Pointe-Levy 
Julien Bilodeau, CEGEP Levis-Lauzon 
 QC - CCMRC Bellechase 
Kathrine Hembruff, Saint Mary's 
 University – ON – RCSCC 
 Patriot 
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Kimberley Sandoval,  Mohawk College 
 ON - RCSCC Lion 
Mackenzie Turcotte, Canadore College
 ON - RCSCC St. Lawrence 
Marc-Antoine Fortin, CEGEP Rimouski 
 QC - CCMRC J.E. Bernier 
Mark Novak, University of British 
 Columbia – AB - RCSCC  
 Undaunted 
Nicole Deveau, University of King's 
 College – NS - RCSCC  
 Chebogue 
Rebecca Ferris, Nipising University 
 ON - RCSCC Haida 
Reese Markey, Queen's University  
 ON - RCSCC Falkland 
Samuel Michaud-Jean, CEGEP  
 Maissoneuve – QC - CCMRC Le  
 St. Étienne 
Sarah Loignon, CEGEP Rimouski  
 QC - CCMRC Rimouski 
Spencer Wright, Memorial University 
 NS - RCSCC Minas 
Yana Brion, Carleton University  
 ON - RCSCC Centurion 
Zi Hang Yin, Mariano Polis College  
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
Zihui Fu, Mariano Polis College 
 QC - CCMRC Victory 
 
Congratulations to all the scholars. 
The Royal Canadian Sea Cadet 
Education Foundation was created to 
provide scholarships to Sea Cadets who 
are pursuing post-secondary studies. For 
more information on the scholarships 
please look at the Foundation`s website 
at www.canadianseacadetscholarships.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FROM OUR SQUADRONS 
Magnificent Squadron’s Navy League 
Cadet Summer Camp 
 

 
 
Picture of the cadets and staff taken at 
this year’s Magnificent Squadron’s Navy 
League Cadet summer camp.  
	
  
FROM OUR BRANCHES 
 
BARRIE BRANCH  
  From Diane Chislett 
A special presentation of an Automated 
External Defibrillator (AED) was made 
at the Barrie Navy League's boathouse 
by the Dave Mounsey Memorial Fund.  
Patrick Armstrong presented the AED to 
Diane Chislett, President of the Barrie 
Branch of the Navy League of Canada, 
in the name of the late Metro Toronto 
Police Staff-Sergeant Eddie Adamson. 
 
Also in attendance was Staff-Sgt 
Adamson's widow Linda Adamson and 
his daughter Julie Adamson, who is 
currently serving as a Sergeant with 
York Regional Police.  
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BRANTFORD BRANCH 
 

 
RCSCC Admiral Nelles, NLCC Admiral 
Landymore and the Navy League, 
Brantford Branch were very proud to fly 
the flags for the first time on their new 
Naval Mast donated by a branch member 
Mr. Frank Begley. 
Mr. Begley is a long standing member 
with the branch and is also the Legion 
Representative to the corps.  
A “HUGE” Thank You to Mr. Begley.	
  
 
 
NORTHUMBERLAND BR. 
 from Alex Coghill 

	
  
	
  
A fun summer activity where the sea 
cadets and officers did some early 
recruiting. They are having a great time 

with the dry land training. Building a 
zodiac in the sand, will save the branch 
gas money. 

 
Site ready for a weekend of Port Hope 
fair recruitment for 116 Skeena crew.  
Staff and cadets doing four shifts 
 
SARNIA BRANCH 

A photo from Sarnia Branches final day 
of Sailing at the Sarnia Yacht Club. The 
cadets loved sailing at the Sail Training 
Centre and we look forward to returning 
next year. A big thanks goes out to our 
two instructors Noah and Mike. Thanks 
also to the Seaway Kiwanis for 
supporting this excellent training! 

 
 

THANK YOU TO ALL  
We are happy to accept photos and brief 
articles (100 to 200 words) for 
publication.  Submission for the winter 
2015 newsletter are due by November 
27th, 2015 to Irena Hopper at 
ednavyon@bellnet.ca

 


